ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 21st March 2013 

Osprey Room, Highland Football Academy, Dingwall 7.30pm

 Present

Jim Hyslop/ Jenny Maclennan/ Joan Maxwell/ Jack Murray/ Sandy Gall/ Dawn Taylor/Ann Sharp/ Iain Roe/ Cllr Ian Cockburn.
1. Apologies

Roy Sinclair/ Cllr Jamie Stone /Cllr Graham Mackenzie/ Margaret Farmer/Gerry McCready/ Garry Bain/ Sandra Gass/
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

  Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed with no changes,

Proposed  Joan Maxwell    Seconded  Sandy Gall
3. Matters Arising

  Tain Hub are having a celebration of sport on Thursday 4th April. Details to be emailed to all clubs.
4. ASC Report

  Active Schools – Ullapool

This winter, events have included cross-countries at Ullapool, Laide and Alness, where the Ullapool boys retained the team Shield. At the Alness event, 211 boys and 178 girls attended from schools as far afield as Locharron and Achiltibuie.  
  Basketball visits from  Development Officer at Ullapool and Lochinver, Football Tourney at Lochbroom LC, Fitness testing of P7s.

  First Club Golf Programme underway, for all P5s, with a visit to the golf course in April.

  Positive coaching Scotland workshop was held at Lochbroom LC, with 8 attending.

  Planning for the summer programme in conjunction with the leisure centre is now underway. P7 transition event due to be held at Lochinver in May – date TBC.

  Child Protection Course (for adult attendees) to be organised for the Ullapool area – open to any adults requiring the qualification​​.
Active Schools – Dingwall

Busy putting together summer programme including week long transition event for P7s in the Academy.This summer we are focusing more on Ross-shire events as opposed to small sessions in our own clusters which never have much success.

With Ben Wyvis the new school, ASC’s have been working hard to develop a range of after school clubs trying to use local coaches and volunteers which has proved successful with the fantastic facilities. Basketball Festival is coming up for the cluster in April for the P6s. Bringing them all into the academy and using the academy pupils to run the event as team leaders and referees.

Also have netball festival coming up in April which links in nicely as 6 of the cluster schools are now involved in playing netball at either lunchtime or after school.

 The junior Fyrish Flyers club  was recently set up in partnership with Netball Scotland. Some of the coaches at the club are also the coaches within the school clubs which works well. Recently just had the Ross-Shire X-country festival with over 220 boys and 200 girls running the course. Very nice to see Ben Wyvis win the boys section for their group, being a new school. 

5. Correspondence

1) Highland Council is reducing our major funding by 3% from 1st August . A further 3% reduction applied from 1/4/2014

2)Letter of thanks has been received from Claire Holliday for her grant towards her sailing, also one from Chanonry sailing club on behalf of both Claire and Niall Ferguson. Claire came 34th out of 140 boats, she was the only girl to attend the event at Weymouth, from Scotland. 

6.Treasurer’s Report

   Trust fund stands at £11994.46. Travel Fund £4859.42. Sports Fund £8005.76. We have received a bill for PLI of £120. PLI insurance is available for clubs from the Highland Council. Sundry expenses approved. 
7. Grant aid

The following grants were considered

	Club /

Organisation
	Grant

1
	Grant

2
	Action

	Ross-shire Curling Province
	£64
	
	Granted

	Invergordon Junior F.C.
	£750
	
	Granted

	Fyrish Flyers
	£86
	
	Granted

	Inverness Harriers AAC
	up to £200
	
	Travel F.

	Dingwall Taekwondo
	£500
	
	Granted

	Gairloch Golf Club
	£92.50
	
	Granted

	Tain Tennis Club
	£90
	
	Granted

	Highland Disability Sport
	£55
	
	Granted

	Chanonry Sailing Club
	£100
	100 TF
	Granted

	Inverness Canoe Club
	£500
	
	Granted

	Fyrish Flyers
	£300
	
	Granted


, Sean Chalmers Inverness Harriers , to be contacted to specify amount being claimed.
Ann Sharp gave a talk on Dingwall Taekwondo Club to explain how the grant for equipment will be used.Iain roe of Inverness canoe club described the new boats they are hoping to purchase for use by larger juniors and adults in Ross-shire.

Fyrish Flyers asked if setting up a separate junior club was more beneficial than just one. Discussion followed. Asc’s in full support of FF’s progress and plans.

Eleanor Richardson, referred to Jeannie Graham. No club in area. Trust Fund only way to support.
8. New Membership
  94 clubs at the moment, no need seen to raise the membership fees. However, refer to AGM to vote on option of using an increase for next year (2014.) AGM decide if keep cap at £750 and review again at end of third quarter.
9.  HSDA Report
No report

10. AGM Arrangements
14 days notice of AGM to be given Date 16/05/2013. 

Membership renewals to be sent out asap.

11. Date of next meeting

16/05/2013 and AGM, then provisionally,
22/08/2013

24/10/2013

